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Mark Butler Chapter President started the year off big with a meeting at the Novotel Hotel in 
North York. The dinner speaker was Mr. James WolfVice President, Government Affairs, American Standard 
Inc .. His topic was "The Future ofHCFC & HFC Technologies (The Kyoto Protocol & The Montreal Protocol) 
The November meeting was held at the Novotel and the evening speaker was Mr. Art Mcivor ofCRS Industries, 
his topic was ASHRAE Standard 62 Ventilation for Acceptable Indoor Air Quality. 
Past Presidents & Life Members Night, in December was a trip down memory lane, held at The Great Room , St. 
Lawrence Hall, in Toronto. This location was next to where the first City of Toronto Town Hall was located, 
before the building was burned to the ground during the great frre of 1844. The evening speakers Jules Olsen, 
Gerry Granek, Phil Landray, and Cliff Thompson, who spoke on the history of the Toronto Chapter. 
January meeting was changed to the second Monday to allow for the extended holidays. The guest speaker was Mr. 
Jim Clark who discussed the Model National Energy Code for Buildings. 
At the Holiday Inn on King Street, the February meeting was a "Seven Step Program". The evening speaker Mr. 
Joseph T. Haag from DriSteem Humidifiers Company, went over the steps to proper humidification design. Prior 
to the meeting we had a tour of the CBC Building, both HV AC Systems and the stage sets. 
In March we were back at the Novotel Hotel to listen to Mr. Jim Calm P.E. from the Distinguished Lecturer List. 
On Refrigeration Night Jim discussed the topic of refrigeration safety. 
In the afternoon prior to the March meeting we had a Refrigeration Workshop where Garth Denison, David 
Underwood, Paul Solberg, and Mike Rosenblitt discussed alternate refrigerants, CSA B52 Code, piping & 
ventilation concerns. 
The April meeting was hot off the press with our meeting at the Toronto Star, in Woodbridge. The tour went 
through the whole plant from the rolls of paper to the shipping out via trucks, with stops in the HV AC divisions 
and the special interest departments. The evening speaker Ms. Marilyn Beaton from IBM spoke on the current and 
future state ofbusiness on the internet. 
The May meeting was held at the Novotel where the new Board of Governors was inducted for the coming year 
with Judith Dimitru leading them on. 
The evening topic was "Developments in Commercial Desicant HV AC Applications" presented by Mr. Brian 
Simpkins from Munters Corporation. 
The June meeting was held at Glen Cedars Golf Club, with the low net trophy going to Herb Sage, and low gross 
going to Tom Kilmer. 
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